
Troop 312 Meeting Minutes August 1, 2022
 Members in Attendance: Robert Heron, Troop Committee Chair; Tresa Martin, Secretary; Jack Norris, Eagle/OA Advisor; Linda Lyon, Treasurer; Dr. Sean Thomas, Advancements; Brandon Powell, New Scout Coordinator; Assistant Scout Masters: Eric Martin; Dave Fultz, Justin Addy, David Law, O’Neal Clamp, Mike Shelton, Angela McGregor; and Ken McGregor.
 Adoption of the Prior Month’s Minutes and items of note
The July meeting minutes were adopted into the record.
The next committee meeting will be 9/12/2022. All present voted to move it to the second Monday of the month due to the Labor Day holiday.
Troop elections will be held this month.
· Mr. Shelton asked why Mr. Heron sent out an email with the SPL Candidate names. Mr. Heron stated that due to many scouts missing from the last meeting, he wanted to alert them that the Troop election is upcoming.
Troop Scout Master, Nate White prefers the PLC Leadership meeting to be held on 8/8/22. The first day of school is August 16, 2022.
 Eagle Project
Reed Martin previously had his Eagle Scout project approved. It was a project to be held at DFHS. Due to an unforeseen circumstance, Reed is unable to complete the project at the school. He has an alternate project.
He had requested to address the committee to pitch his alternate project idea at the Columbia Garden Club. He was out of town and joined the meeting via a “zoom” call.
The Garden Club had a big fire. It burned down and damaged much of the property.
· Proposed to replace a large brick patio that had been damaged.
· The Garden Club has the bricks, they are special bricks that memorialize donors and members by having the names on the bricks.
· The project will take two days to complete.
· Day 1-dig six inches down and fill the area with paver base. The paver base will be three inches thick about 90 cubic feet.
· Day 2-load bricks in wheelbarrows. Bricks will be laid in a square pattern in a 22x16 area.
· Money is needed for paver base, estimate of $500.00
· Garden Club plans to donate $250.00 towards the project. Reed plans to ask family and friends to donate also. He may do a car wash to raise funds.
Questions/Comments
· Mr. Fultz would like the budget to reflect compacting the base. Reed should call a locator service. He needs to figure out how to dispose of the soil that is dug out for the patio. May can find someone with a bobcat to help with the dig. Polymeric sand can be placed between the bricks. He will wait until Michael Sipos is finished with his project at the Garden Club.
· Ms. McGregor motioned to approve the project with Mr. Powell seconding the motion. The project was approved unanimously.
 SPL Report
·   SPL Reed Martin is out of town for this meeting.
·   Michael Kukucka has been reinstated as the acting SPL although he is not here for this meeting.
·   Michael Kukucka would like to run again for SPL. The Leadership and committee members say no. At this time, he will only be allowed to be an ASPL for a minimum of six months and if he shows true leadership abilities, only then would he be allowed to run.
 Camping
· August 12-14, 2022, is the Shelton Farm Campout
· The September campout is to be determined
 Finance Report
· Ms. Lyon again brought up that the Troop lost money by paying for leaders to go to Camp Rainey Mountain. We used to have $2,000 in donations sent to the troop each year. This is no longer happening, and we need to raise money that goes to the Troop’s needs.
· We paid for six leaders to go to Rainey Mountain and one youth leader this year at camp. The rate for each adult is $180.00 and $330.00 for each youth.
· The Troop is in good financial shape at this time with around $10,000 in our account. She just wanted the Committee to begin thinking about how to cover the costs that we formerly did not have to cover before our amount drops very low.
· Ideas discussed were:
· Check into other camps that are cheaper that the boys may enjoy although Mr.
Shelton thinks Rainey Mountain is the best option
· Raise the fee for each youth to attend and allow the overage go towards paying for the adults
· Reduce the number of adults that go although Mr. Addy and the other adults that went to Rainey Mountain agreed that five adults is the best number to go for several reasons like maintaining two deep coverage when a scout must be taken for emergency care which happens every year.
· Allow adults to pay a portion of their camp fee although the committee feels strongly that the troop should pay. However, two of the adults really want to contribute to their camp fee each year.
· Mr. Addy suggested that we raise fees to $425 per scout to attend summer camp. He suggested that the families can take advantage of fundraising to cover some or all of the cost.
· Mr. Clamp moved to table the discussion until January.
· It was suggested to add fundraising to the agenda for discussion at ILST.
· Dues will be going up.
· At this time, most scouts are current with dues.
 Advancement
Dr. Thomas reports that:
· There are five rank advancements so far with more expected by COH
· 62 Merit badges and more may come by COH
· 1 Recruitment Badge-Pat M.
· Spoke with YMCA and we can reserve the pool for three hours. Boys must be swim ready-strong enough to complete the swim. There are a number of scouts that need the mile swim however there are a few scouts that are not skilled enough for the badge. They can work on building up for the swim.
· There will be a $5.00 fee to get into the YMCA for non-members.
· He wants the SPL/ASPLs to gauge interest and schedule this if there is interest.
· At ILST, he would like it discussed how to meet the Hiking Merit Badge since those that hiked Philmont met some of the badge requirements however that hike does not meet all of the badge requirements.
· Patrols need to organize and run the cooking at the campouts so the boys that are working on the badge can get checked off.
· We should let the boys serve as MC or lead/speak at meetings/campouts when possible, to gain experience and to complete the Communication merit badge.
· Zach Bradley needs this speaking experience to finish his Communication badge. He will serve as a speaker in some capacity as Shelton’s Farm.
 Recruiting
· The Troop had another visitor last week.
· New scouts did very well at summer camp. They accomplished a lot.
 Eagle Update
· Reed Martin and Michael Sipos have their projects active and in progress.
· Patrick McGuire, Jonathan Rush, and Ryan O’Dell will receive their Eagle rank at the COH. They will do their own script. This is a standard rank advancement.
· It was mentioned to move the COH up one week to accommodate the Eagle presentations as they will have just left for college at the currently scheduled one. The Committee voted to leave the COH as scheduled. The Eagle Scouts did not complete their badges before the last COH so this is where it falls. They may schedule a separate ceremony and reception if they like for recognition.
· Philmont awards will be handed out at the COH.
· It was suggested to award the badges by groups or by Patrols however the Rank Advancements will be done one at a time.
 Fund Raising
No parent has volunteered to take over this. Ms. Martin offered to take the lead in this area again. She will drop by the Council office and get popcorn forms for the parents. She will not be doing in front store sales so no popcorn for this will be ordered. A parent had asked about selling camp cards. She has permission from the council for the Troop to sell them. Parents will just need to check them out from her as usual. If they choose to sell in front of stores, they can call and make the arrangements to do so.
 Roundtable
Mr. Powell
· He will not be able to come to the ILST at Shelton’s Farm.
· He wants to plan a cleanup by the shed.
· He would like the Troop to start thinking about buying a new trailer. There are numerous issues with leaks, unable to find parts for repairs. We will need one before summer camp next summer.
· He suggested a silent auction to raise money for a new trailer.
Mr. Clamp
· The new parents are sitting together in the back of the room talking. They can be pulled out and informed of what our needs are to help with the Troop. They have expressed an interest in helping. After the Court of Honor, one of the audits will ask them to meet outside of the boy’s meeting room and we can introduce ourselves, mingle with them, and discuss the troop’s needs. Ms. Lyon has offered to come up with a list of things that the Troop can use their help.
Ken McGregor
· Had $165.00 charged to his credit card as the fee for the Troop’s website. He will bring in the receipt for reimbursement.
Mr. Norris
· Announced that our Council has absorbed the Pee Dee Region and has eleven more counties.
· Someone suggested that we ask the Pee Dee if they have a trailer that our Troop could buy.
Mr. Fultz
· Would like to know if Mr. McGregor has any more trips in the planning stage. We are trying to plan Sea Base and do NOT want to interfere with any trips planned by Mr. McGregor. Mr. McGregor replied that there are no trips planned at this time.
· Mr. Norris stated that as a Troop, we will decide what kind of trips we want. Mr. Addy has volunteered to be:
· Adult Chaplain Advisor and the Quartermaster Advisor
Submitted by Tresa Martin, Secretary

